
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St • Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

February 22, 2022 

Scott Clark 
1101 W. Yakima Avenue, Suite 101 
Yakima, WA 98902 

RE: Termination of VCP Agreement for the following Site: 

• Site Name: Villas at Terrace Heights 

• Site Address: 302 408 S 41st, Yakima 

• Facility/Site No.: 4294905 

• Cleanup Site No.: 3883 

• VCP Project No.: CE0270 

To Scott Clark: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has terminated the VCP Agreement governing Project No. 
CE0270. The project involved the cleanup of the Villas at Terrace Heights facility (Site). The 
effective date of termination was August 20, 2021, when we sent a termination letter to your most 
recent address we had on file (see enclosed). 

Reason 

Ecology is terminating the Agreement due to the complicated nature of this residential 
redevelopment site with many different property owners. Ecology had determined that the 
individual property owners will not be charged for VCP review time. See enclosed June 3, 2014, 
memorandum for additional information. 

Contact Information 

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at 509-454-7841. 

Sincerely, 

::7$~17 
Frosti Smith 
VCP Data Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 
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Scott Clark 
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By certified mail: 7014 3490 0001 5526 6629 

Enclosures:  June 3, 2014 memorandum 
August 20, 2021 letter 

cc: Jeff Newschwander, Ecology 
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